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EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE 

RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL 

HELD ON 29 AUGUST 2013 
 
 
ROSP.62/13 DRAFT ASSET MANAGEMENT PLAN 2013 TO 2018 
 
The Director of Resources presented report RD.31/13 on the draft Asset Management 
Plan 2013 – 2018.   
 
The Director of Resources outlined the background to the matter, reminding Members 
that the draft Asset Management Plan was being updated to reflect the key issues and 
changes affecting the management and use of the City's property resources, and the 
impact of the Asset Review Business Plan approved by Council in January 2011 details 
of which were provided.   
 
The Plan also reported on the current position and performance of the Portfolio and the 
Asset Disposal Programme.      
 
The Executive had on 5 August 2013 (EX.83/13) considered the report and decided: 
 

“That the Executive: 
 
1.  Noted the position as set out in Report RD.31/13. 
 
2.  Approved the updates to the draft Asset Management Plan in order for it to proceed 
for consideration by the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel, before coming back to 
the Executive and full Council in September 2013.” 
 
In considering the Asset Management Plan Members raised the following comments 
and questions: 
 

• In response to questions the Director of Resources clarified that the Asset Business 
Plan was in year three of the five year Plan.  It was agreed that an update on the 
Asset Business Plan would be submitted to the Panel in November. 

 
Councillor Betton declared a disclosable pecuniary interest in accordance with the 
Council’s Code of Conduct in respect of the Enterprise Centre.  The interest related to 
the fact that he was a tenant at the Enterprise Centre. 
 
Councillor Betton left the meeting for the duration of the discussion regarding the 
Enterprise Centre. 
 

• The Environment and Economy Overview and Scrutiny Panel had carried out an in 
depth Task and Finish Group on the Enterprise Centre and had felt that there was a 
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lot of space not being used as it might be, how would the Enterprise Centre be 
moved forward and was there any aspiration to make better use of it? 

 
The Town Clerk and Chief Executive acknowledged that there needed to be a long term 
plan for the Enterprise Centre and at the moment the Council was keeping its options 
open. 
 
The Director of Resources added that there was £50,000 in the budget for the 
Enterprise Centre to patch the roof to make it last a further three to five years. 
 
Councillor Betton returned to the meeting. 
 
RESOLVED – 1) That the Draft Asset Management Plan 2013 to 2018 (RD.31/13) be 
welcomed: 
 
2) That an update on the Asset Business Plan would be submitted to the Panel in 
November. 
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